
St Paul with St  Luke  C of E Primary School  
   School website: www.spsl.towerhamlets.sch.uk 
   Email: admin@spsl.towerhamlets.sch.uk 
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   F r i d a y  1 5 t h  J u l y  2 0 1 6  

Last week’s attendance: 

Nursery: 70.4% 

Reception: 76.0% 

Year 1: 77.9% 

Year 2: 75.9% 

Year 3: 73.9% 

Year 4: 73.6% 

Year 5: 77.5% 

Year 6: 74.0%  

Overall Attendance: 75.1% 
Attendance is lower than 

usual due to Eid 

Number of Lates: 

Monday: 19 

Tuesday: 15 

Wednesday: 21 

Thursday: 15  

Friday: 11 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

I am delighted that the children in Year 6 have achieved very good results in their SATs (national tests) this summer.   They have 
put in a lot of effort and worked very hard with a positive attitude all year in order to do well. We are extremely proud of them 
and their achievements as they move onto secondary school.  Year 2 have also worked hard and their results from tests and 
teacher assessments are good too.  The national data does not get sent to us until later in the autumn term, but we are pleased 
with our own results. 

This week the 3 sports afternoons were great fun, children staff and parents had a good time whatever the weather!.  Thank you 
to Mr Cottom for organising them.  Thank you to everyone else who helped. 

Your child will meet their new teacher for next year next Monday afternoon.  You will get a letter on that day telling you who your 
child’s new teacher is.  You will also receive your child’s end of year report.  Please make sure you get these.   Also please sign up 
for a parent consultation time with the teacher you haven’t already. 

Best wishes       

Nicola Horton 

 
Nursery: Inaya Akther  

Reception: Aklima Begum 

Year 1: Syed Najmus Saqib 

Year 2: Clare Newman 

Year 3: Zakariya Ahmed 

Year 4: Lilabell Hornsby 

Year 5: Zaima Rahman 

Year 6: Tahsin Ahmed 

This week’s results: 

Year 1 – 7 stars 

Year 2 – 3 stars 

Year 3 –  2 stars 

Year 4 – 1 star 

Year 5 – 7 stars 

Year 6 –  1 star 

Well done Year 1 & 5, keep it up! 

SPSL entered the British 
Nutrition Foundation 
Healthy Eating Week 2016 

competition and won the 
Primary category!  

The £1000 prize money is intended to      
support work based around cooking, healthy 

eating or physical activities within our 
school. 



Diary Dates: 
Tuesday 19th July - 1:30pm - 6:30pm - Parent meetings 
with teachers and end of year reports   

Wednesday 20th July -  Year 6 Performance (Lion King) - 
Y6 parents/ carers welcome - School Hall - 9:30am 

Friday 22nd July - Parent Coffee Morning - 9am -         

Father Duncan Ross Room - All parents/ Carers welcome  

Friday 22nd July - School finishes at 1:30pm 

Thursday 1st September - Inset Day - School Closed 

Friday 2nd September - Inset Day - School Closed 

Monday 5th September - Inset Day - School Closed 

Tuesday 6th September - Start of Academic Year 

2016/17 - For all children (Nursery - Year 6) 

Year 6 Performance 

Wednesday 20th July  
All Y6 parents/ carers  

welcome 

9:30am  

 Venue: School Hall  

Come and watch Year 6 
from St Paul with St Luke C 

of E Primary School                  
perform their version of 

The Lion King! 

Lost and Found Box 

Please check the box outside the school office for missing 
items. Any items not claimed by 1:45pm on Friday 22nd July 
will be donated to the clothes bank. 

A huge thank you to all the parents who 
helped to create the banner and represent 

SPSL at the St Paul’s Way Festival.  

Year 4 - Victoria Park Visit - 11/07/2016 

'Our trip to Victoria Park was really fun. My    
favourite thing was the net swing!' - Ruslan 

Club Money Payments 

All after school clubs have now ended. Please      
ensure any outstanding payments are paid by 10am 

on Monday 18th July.  

Dinner Money Payments 

Nursery Parents/Carers please make all dinner 
money payments in advance for meals to be taken 

up to Friday 2nd July. Please pay by 10am on    
Monday 18th July.  

Please contact the School Office to make the 

payments or for more information. 

Parent Meetings  

(With the class teacher & end of year reports) 

Tuesday 19th July 2016 

1:30pm - 6:30pm 

(10minutes slot per child) 

Please ensure you have chosen a time slot on the time sheet 

displayed outside the classroom door.  

It is important that you attend these meetings as your child’s teacher 

will update you on your child’s attainment and progress this term.  

All Parent Volunteers will be 
awarded a certificate on Friday 

22nd July during the Parent Coffee 

Morning. 

Thank you for all your help and 

hope to see you there.  

All Parents/Carers welcome 

The trip was awesome! I loved it, especially going 
on the slides. These were my favourite!' Emma 

Please note: Photos from the Summer Fair and 
Sports Days wi l l  be coming out next week.  

Year 1 

Attendance Challenge Winners 

Summer Term 2 

They watched Ice Age 

96.7% 

Well done! 


